
From: Scott Mackay [mailto:scott@mackayplanning.co.uk] 
Sent: 31 March 2016 14:34
To: Jon McSherry
Cc: David Fortune
Subject: Re: PAN - Land at 25 Milton Link, Newcraighall, Edinburgh

Jon,

further to your request, I can clarify the following:

        Clarification on what is being proposed/provide full description of proposals, i.e. drive thru and other works to roundabout etc
The proposal is for the erection of a Class 3 drive-thru and associated works.  The works to include landscaping, car parking, alterations to access road.  Our engineers have advised that some alterations may be required to the access roundabout, but the detail of these will be subject to the consultation response from the Roads department.  Works of the nature envisaged to the road or roundabout are not included in the Town and Country Planning (Hierarchy of Developments)(Scotland) Regulations 2009, however the proposals still fall under Class 9 - Other development as the area of the site exceeds 2 hectares.
        Clarification on public event details, when, who with, what form (confirmation that 6th April has been cancelled and all parties notified)
We have rearranged with Craigmillar Community Council and the venue (White House Kitchen Community Cafe, 70 Niddrie Road, EH16 4BG), that the event will now take place on Wednesday 11th May 2016 from 3pm to 7pm.  In additional to formally notifying/inviting the community council, we will place an advert in the Edinburgh Evening News, 7 days prior to the event in accordance with regulations 7(2)(b) and 7(3) of the Town & Country Planning (Development Management Procedure)(Scotland) Regulations 2013.  The event will take the form of a question and answer format with presentation of information boards with drawn details of the scheme and members of the consultant team attending to enable members of the public to ask questions.  A questionnaire will be available to enable the capture of individual responses, opinions, comments and suggestions which will be incorporated into the Pre-Application Consultation Report which will be submitted with the planning application.

I trust that this information is of assistance to you and look forward to your confirmation of the Proposal of Application Notice.

